



- Vaccinations are being offered to faculty, support staff, and bus drivers - lessens chance of faculty getting corona.
- Numbers at the school are good. No indication that virus has ever been spread at school or from school interactions.
- Following up on several requests to be put on agenda for trustees meeting and have concerns addressed.
- 6' waiver to 3'
- Need an answer.
- Social/Emotional implications - we have limited resources in our Valley to address these concerns.
- Don't want to be forgotten, looking toward the Fall.

Want to be considered to go back to face to face instruction. We need a reply. We have nothing to lose. At the very least we have documentation that we tried.

Dallas Larsen is in favor of an f/u letter.

C. Teacher Consents/Vaccinations/Student Waivers

1. MV Stats

2. Appx # Teachers May Vaccinate

Teachers have opportunity to sign up for vaccination in the front office. Vaccinations

3. Parental Waivers allowing Students in Person Instruction 3 ft apart

Motion: Annalyn - write a follow-up letter to all concerned parties, and include in the letter all above information.

Mark - 2nd

Motion passes unanimously.

Letter draft will be circulated.

V. Dual Credit Courses

A. BYU-approve \$500.00 cost?

Possible dual credit course.

\$500 buy-in from the school. High School courses, it will not guarantee entry into BYU. Not dual credit. Credits to make up high school courses. Not something we want to pursue at this time, unless we get more information.

VI. Graduation Class 2021 (A. James, T. Holzer, H. Mortensen)

A. School Subcommittee

Community/CEAB will help bring together graduation. Do we want a subcommittee? CEAB subcommittee for graduation happening on Thursday at 10:00 AM at the Extension. Preliminary brainstorming for graduation. We don't know what graduation will look like, but perhaps can get some input from seniors, teachers, and other parents. Whoever would like to be involved is welcome to come to the meeting - communicate with Annalyn. Louise will participate as a high school link. Dallas will bring it up at the next Booster Club meeting. Get the word out.

Plan that we cannot have graduation at the high school. Graduation is 26 May.

B. PAC?

VII. Budget Update/Confirmation (H. Mortensen, Team, K. Higgins)

A. Objections Noted

B. Questions/Comments

Hal reviewed the particular numbers for the budget - particularly discussing the dollars behind the budget discussed last week.

Covid funds is the money that will offset losing a teacher. Faculty and staff positions are averaged out across the district.

SOT should object to SLA and small school allotments. Advocate for what the reorganization gave us. Hal will bring a break-down of the SLA budget for the next SOT meeting to examine where we are missing out on money in our budget from the district.

SOT directs Hal to include a letter to his admin stating that we object to the small school allotment and that we object to losing another teacher for the 2021-2022 school year.

Every school was cut in their SLA budget.

VIII. Further Public Comment (3 minutes each)

Annalyn reiterated that if anyone wants to participate in helping with graduation, it is an open invitation.

IX. Adjourn: 2:44

Next meeting 3 March 2021.